EMu Slice Test Meeting – minutes dd. Nov 14, 2005
· Jinghua and Martin have been working on the introduction of the OSU controller in the PeripheralCrate Control library. A lot of VME-module specific (i.e. specific to TMB, DMB, etc.) processing such as byte-swaps resided on the D360 firmware and had to be explicitly moved to OSU-CC module in the P/C lib. At the moment the CVS head version supports both D360 and OSU-CC through a compiler switch. In the near future this will be changed such that both controllers can be selected through the XML configuration.

· Martin has been working on the validation of the ALCT software using the new controller. A number of minor bugs in the ALCT software (which is the major component in terms of lines of code in the P/C library) were discovered and fixed. Last week Martin demonstrated the TMB Hyperdaq interface for the 904/commisioning tests to Fred. Misha will get together with Fred and Martin this week to discuss these and other tests.

· For further TF studies, Dan has asked for 2 fully timed-in crates (with ME2 and ME3 chambers, respectively). In principle, two crates are available. Both have D360s and can run with the latest released library which should be fine. Earlier today, Dan and FG replaced a bad MPC in the ME2 crate. Although the VME interface of that MPC seemed to be fine the module did not appear to respond to backplane commands such as the TTC commands that get propagated by the CCB. The bad module is at the 904 lab where it will wait for further tests and is likely to be sent back to Mike at Rice for repair. Related to this topic, Fred mentioned that he has received 12 MPCs and CCBs from Rice.
· Oana restated her interest in more cathode calibration data. FG and Martin will look into creating dedicated P/C XML configuration files for that. This week Oana will work together with Misha to understand what –conceptually- is needed for the anode-wire calibration. She will give an update on this at our next meeting. Based on that dedicated configuration software for the anode calibration will be developed.
· Igor reported on the progress of the P/C+DMB Id to CSC-Id mapping. This mapping is relevant at many levels in the EMu software, ranging from the Calibration analysis and dbase uploads of those results to the Iguana-based event display. Given its relevance, it was suggested by Alex T. to make this part of the CMSSW package. In any case, Igor was asked to submit this software to the CMS/EMU CVS repository.
· Alex mentioned that current progress on the CMSSW development for EMu was halted as some relevant parts for this were still not committed to the CMSSW CVS repository by the Muon LPC group.

· Stan Durkin asked whether the broadcasting functionality in the P/C software existed. Jinghua mentioned that this was not the case, but that he didn’t expect any problems implementing it. Jinghua will look into this and already suggested using a virtual TMB and DMB class for this purpose.

· Stan also reported on the DDU/L1A issue that was seen in the last couple of weeks. The problem only happens very rarely and is yet to be understood. He, Jason and Jianhui are looking into this. For that a modified HardwareDumper is used which will only dump events in case an error is reported at the DDU. It was suggested by Stan to keep this utility running.

· FG brought up a request made by the Global DAQ group to repeat a data-taking session next week. Stan proposed to postpone this by week in order to make sure that Jianhui and Jason could be available too. Frans Meijers et al. have made significant updates to the event filter farm allowing event rates of up to 5Mb/s compared to the 100kb/s, previously.
· FG will contact Ichiro in the next weeks to discuss RunControl integration of EMu in the RCMS framework.

· Karoly has finished the XDAQv3 migration of the local DAQ and is able to run the local DAQ column with the EmuRUI in the file-reader mode. This week, he will run the DAQ column against a live-feed from the DDU. The local DAQ should be ready to run together with the Global DAQ tests in wk 48. FG suggested incorporating the modifications made by Jason et al. to the HardwareDumper allowing the EMuRUI to run for the purpose of DDU monitoring too. FG will initiate the order a 2nd local DAQ pc which will be used to test the scalability of the local DAQ.

· Fred reported on an earlier discussion with FG about the near future plans of the peripheral crates in the slice test. It is expected that very soon the YE+1 disk would be moved against the YE+2. This will significantly hinder the installation of a new peripheral crate which is supposed to replace the old Wiener-based crate. By the end of this week a 6U-sized Astrodyne-based LV power-supply will be made available by Fred. This PS is able to power two crates and could be used to power the YE+2 slice-test production crates. Given the shortage of new TMB boards, only 9 of these boards are available for the YE+2 slice-test crates. Those boards will be distributed across the two crates. Therefore, the slice size on YE+2 will be temporarily reduced from 60degr to ~30degr.  [ed.note: on Nov.15 Armando Lanaro mentioned that the disk move has been postponed for now].
· Paul asked for a Slow-Controls/DCS representative to be available at the next slice test meeting.

· Finally, our plans for two new installments of SliceTest workshops were discussed. One would be held at the very end of the next CMS week in December and would focus on software interfacing and integration. A next workshop would focus on hardware again and would typically coincide with the arrival of the production TMBs which is expected to happen in February.
